November 19, 2008

Ms. Mary Nichols

California Air Resources Board

PO Box 2815

Sacramento, CA 95812

Subject: AB 32 Scoping Plan

Dear Chair Nichols,

Our mission at the Goleta Valley Chamber of Commerce is to foster the economic vitality of our diverse local business community.  Our nearly 500 members represent more than 30,000 jobs in the region and an impressive variety of innovative, high tech, and clean industry and green businesses.

The goal of AB 32 is broad, sweeping and important, which is why we joined the AB 32 Implementation Group coalition and have been monitoring the progress of the AB Scoping Plan closely.

While we support the intent of AB 32 and reaching real greenhouse gas emission reductions, but we need to make sure we do so in a way that allows our state’s economy to grow and prosper.  We are very concerned about the affects the current version of the draft scoping plan will have on Goleta and surrounding businesses and how those costs will be passed along to businesses and consumers.
The task of implementing AB 32 is unprecedented and of almost incomprehensible proportions.  Goleta’s businesses understand that they, along with virtually every sector of California’s economy, will play a role in reducing greenhouse gases.  We are committed to achieving these goals but are looking to our state government to ensure that the path to full implementation is reasonable, clear and feasible.
Housing and transportation continue to present challenges to vital local businesses in the Goleta Valley.  Proposed AB 32 regulations threaten to further increase both the cost of local housing and commuting to local jobs from communities beyond the South Coast of Santa Barbara County.  California is already one of the highest taxed states in the country and AB 32 Scoping Plan proposals could drive these taxes even higher.  In addition, California’s cities, counties and regional agencies are imposing new assessments that would raise taxes on vehicles, fuels, companies and services, all of which will inevitably be passed on to consumers.
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It is critical that in implementing AB 32 we use the best available economic modeling so that unintended consequences do not hurt the very businesses that are in a position to make the best progress toward reducing greenhouse gasses.

We respectfully ask that the California Air Resources Board pay careful attention to the requests submitted by the AB32 Implementation Group’s business members.
Sincerely,

Kristen Amyx

President & CEO

